May 2018 Newsletter St. John's United Church of Christ



"The purpose of this congregation is to be a faith community promoting the kingdom of God through worship, teaching and action...get ready!"

101 South Clark Street Black Creek, Wisconsin 54106

Church Ph. (920)-984-3845

Office email stjcreek@gmail.com
Pastor's email styward@sbcglobal.net

Website <u>www.stjuccbc.com</u> Rev. Dr. Tom Fritz, Pastor (920)268-5757

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
May 20	018	1	1:30 p.m. Women's Guild meeting 6:30 p.m. Senior Choir practice	3 National Day of Prayer	4	5
6 Communion Sunday 9:00 a.m. S.S. & Bible Study 10:15 a.m. Worship (Confirmation of W. Lison, D. Schmidt, & N. St. John) Senior Choir sings	7	8	9	10	11	12
		6:30 p.m. Council	No Senior Choir practice			
13 Happy Mothers' Day to All Moms! 9:00 a.m. S.S. & Bible Study (Christian Family Home Celebration) 10:15 a.m. Worship Children's Choir sings	14	15	6:30 p.m. Senior Choir practice (last practice until autumn)	17	Holz / Engel wedding rehearsal	19 1:30 p.m. G. Holz & A. Engel Wedding
20 9:00 a.m. S.S., Youth Group, & Bible Study 10:15 a.m. Worship Senior Choir sings (Today we conclude our Sunday School and Bible Study meetings until September.)	21	22	23	24	25	26
27 Summer Schedule Begins 9:00 a.m. Worship	28 Memorial Day	29	30	31	"He will baptize you with the Holy Spirit and fire" (Matt 3:11 NRSV)!	St. John's UCC 101 S Clark St. (PO Box 264) Black Creek, WI 920-984-3845

Hymn of the Month: "Come, Holy Spirit, Heavenly Dove"



During the month of May, we will sing this famous hymn written by Isaac Watts, to the tune, ST. AGNES, composed by John B. Dykes.

Dykes' tune was first published in 1866. He named the tune for Agnes, a Christian martyr who was killed for refusing to marry a nobleman. Agnes insisted that she was engaged to Christ and would not take a husband. This famous tune has been used for several hymns, the most notable being "Jesus, the Very Thought of Thee".

Watts was the son of a schoolmaster, who was a nonconformist and was imprisoned on at least two occasions for his religious beliefs. Watts went on to become a minister and was a prolific writer, penning many poems, hymns and sermons.

This hymn reminds us that we need the presence of the Holy Spirit to kindle our faith, strengthen our resolve, and open us to the love of our Savior!



Pastor's Message... Learning and Practicing the Three Gs...

Back when I was a child, public education was often explained as teaching the three Rs: Readin,' Ritin', and 'Rithmatic. It did not seem to matter that two of the three words used were not even words. The alliteration seemed more important than proper spelling or pronunciation, and it fit the old song: "readin', and ritin', and rithmatic, taught at the end of a hickory stick". The phrase with its silly wording conveyed the importance of the basics of education: words and numbers.

As I think about all I have learned about Christian faith since my childhood years, I find myself thinking more and more about the three **G**s that embody what Christian faith is all about. **Grace**, **Gratitude**, and **Generosity** are at the heart of all that we believe and all that we do. I write this newsletter article knowing that my time among us is drawing to a close, and in the months ahead, a new chapter of Settled Ministry will soon unfold. As you prepare for that transition, I invite you to reflect on the importance of these three **G**s.

Grace: The apostle Paul placed great emphasis on grace, reminding early Christians that it was the foundation of our faith—"all are saved by grace, which comes as a gift from God, through Jesus Christ" (Romans 5:15). As we seek to live out our faith, grace is often the most challenging of ideas. While it may be easy to accept grace, to rejoice in the fact that God sees beyond our sin and is always willing to forgive, it is not always easy for us to forgive others. Jesus reminds us of this sad reality when He tells the parable of

Treasurer's Report—March 2018

Treasu	iter s weboi	It—March 2016
Building Fund	Deposits	\$ 527.50
	Interest	\$ 1.14
	Disbursements	\$.00
Memorial Fund	Deposits	\$ 250.00 Matt 6:21
	Disbursements	\$ (72.53)
Organ Fund	Donosito	\$.00
Organ Fund	Deposits Disbursements	\$.00
	Disbursements	ф . 00
General	Deposits	\$ 10,356.64
	Disbursements	\$(10,329.25)
Campital Campa	ign Deposits	\$ 730.00
	Total YTD	\$ 1,950.00
	Goal for 2018	3 \$ 3,500.00
Other Supports	Deposits	\$ 320.00
	Disbursements	\$ (0.00)
Total Beginning	g Balance	\$ 35,021.76
Deposits	,	\$ 11,454.14
Interest		\$ 1.14
Disburser	nents	\$ (10,401.78)
Ending Ba	alance	\$ 36,075.26
General Fund		\$ 19,531.37
Building Fund		\$ 5,847.42
Memorial Fund		\$ 5,699.47
Organ Fund		<u>\$ 4,997.00</u> <u>\$36,075.26</u>
VTDM 1 1	: C::	ф 27.2 0 Г (0
YTD Membersh	ip Giving	\$ 27,205.60
YTD Expenses		\$ <u>(30,376.81</u>)
Net Amount		<u>\$ (3,171.21)</u>

Pastor's Message...continued from page 2

the ungrateful slave in Matthew 18:23-34. In that parable, a certain slave owes his master ten thousand talents (an amount equal to about ten million dollars today). The slave

cannot repay the debt and begs for mercy. The master forgives the debt and the slave rejoices. Later, that same slave tries to collect on a debt owed to him by a fellow slave, who owes him one hundred denarii (an amount equal to about \$15,000 in today's world). When his

Grace is necessary for any ministry to thrive.

fellow slave asks for relief, the ungrateful slave demands payment and has his fellow slave imprisoned until the debt is paid. When the master learns of this injustice, he then rescinds his order of forgiveness and holds the unforgiving servant accountable. Clearly, Jesus understood our struggles with forgiving, and His parable reminds us that **God's grace** comes with an obligation—we, too, must forgive. **Grace** is necessary for any ministry to thrive.

Once we realize the real meaning of God's grace, once our lives are touched by its power, it leads us to Gratitude. The hymn, "Amazing Grace" is perhaps the best-known song of gratitude ever written. It speaks to the transforming power of grace and how that power leads to a gratitude that changes everything. The gratitude that flows from God's grace is not just an expression of thanks offered when life is good and blessings flow. Grace-inspired Gratitude is a lifestyle. It is lived in every moment—even when the moments are filled with challenge, pain, or suffering. Anyone can be grateful when all is well. Only faithful, grace-full persons can be grateful in the face of

Article continues on page 6

Confirmation Sunday!

Spring is always a welcomed season! One of the exciting things we experience in springtime (at least most years) is Confirmation Sunday. This year, Sunday, May 6, three of our young men are being confirmed!



- **†** Wyatt Lison, son of Chad and Heather, was baptized into the church August 29, 2004.
- **†** *Devin Schmidt,* son of Brandy and Grant Krull, was baptized into the church November 8, 2003. And
- **†** *Noah St. John,* son of Todd and Lisa, was baptized into the church August 29, 2004.

As Pastor Tom Fritz prays over each of you on your confirmation day, we join him in the pray: May Almighty God, Who loves you and welcomes you into His family, Who forgave you your sins, and promises eternal life, increase in you the gifts of His Holy Spirit. We ask the Lord to grant each of you His love for others, His joy in serving God, His peace in disagreements, His patience in times of suffering, His kindness toward all people, His goodness in evil times, His faithfulness in temptation, His gentleness in the face of opposition, and His power of self-control in all things. May God strengthen you for ministry in the world, through Jesus Christ, our Savior.

We look forward to ministering alongside of you in the days and years to come!

Galatians 5:22~23

"The fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, forbearance, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control. Against such things there is no law" (NIV).

Pastor's Message...continued from page 4 adversity. The Gratitude to which we are called as Christians is not some Pollyanna way of looking at the world that prevents us from seeing all its faults. Rather this gratitude is a matter of ultimate trust in God. We trust in God's love in all seasons, and as Paul reminds us in his letter to the Romans, "we know that God works for good" in all things. Grace-inspired Gratitude sees the potential of transformation in every moment—especially in those that are painful and challenging. When that thought is the foundation of all that we are and all that we do, gratitude can fill every fiber of our being, and lead us to the third G, the "soft" G—Generosity.

Generosity is the ultimate expression of faith, the outcome of Grace and Gratitude. It is the ultimate intention of God that all human beings become generous. I am convinced that God has chosen humankind as partners in the Divine Enterprise because only humankind has the potential to become generous. We humans are not born generous, but we have the potential to become generous. As children, we can be selfish and

It is the ultimate intention of God that all human beings become generous

self-centered, but as immaturity gives way to maturity, we learn the value of sharing and helping, and the seeds of **generosity** are planted in the human heart. Whether those seeds ever sprout and reach maturity depends on how we process **God's Grace** and learn to live from **Gratitude**.

Christian **Generosity** is a radical lifestyle built on the foundation of the tithe. The Hebrews believed that everything was a gift from God, and in **gratitude** they

Sunday School and Adult Bible Studies



Sunday, May 20, we will come to end of another Sunday School Year. Be sure to join us for our Christian Family Home Celebration on **Sunday**, **May 13**, during our

Sunday School hour. All are invited. Don't miss out!

We will resume meeting on September 9th, with our Annual Church Potluck and games following our worship service. Please mark this on your calendars, and be sure to join us!

Remember to stay connected by reading God's Word, joining us for worship, and spending time with each other throughout the summer! See you in church!



Thank You

Thank you to those who purchased a poem book from me. I hope you enjoy reading <u>Real Life</u> <u>Stories, Retold in Verse</u> and maybe get a few laughs. God bless you. *Vi Brown Luebke*

Christian Education Meeting Highlights

- Committee met April 22, 2018.
- Bonnie V will take care of getting flowers for Mother's Day—which is May 13, this year.
- Tie blankets, snacks, beverages, and fun worksheets will be elements of our Family Christian Day celebration (also on May 13, during S.S. hour).
- Walkers are needed for our entry in the Black Creek Parade, which is set for June 2, 2018. We will have a float and would like members/friends to walk with us. Youth Group will make signs at May 20 meeting!
- Next Christian Education Committee meeting is August 7, 2018, at 6:30 p.m.

Pastor's Message...continued from page 6

determined that God expected all persons to give 10% back to God through acts of charity that addressed human need. Our **Generosity** as Christians flows from that understanding. God has a claim on 10% of everything we have—time, talent, and treasure. The majority of Christians do not embrace the tithe or seek to practice it—and that is unfortunate and misguided. The tithe is not an option, but an obligation. In **Gratitude**, we are obliged to share so that others may experience **God's Grace**. When that obligation is embraced, blessings abound and life is transformed. When it is ignored, we all suffer the consequences of human selfishness.



As you prepare for the future that awaits you, I hope that each of you will embrace the three Gs and let the power of Grace, Gratitude, and Generosity transform your life and inspire your common ministry, here, at St. John's UCC. Be Grace-Full, Grateful, and Generous in

everything you do—and see how the Spirit comes to life in you and in your ministry. May you bear witness to these three **G**s in everything you do!

Peace and Joy, Pastor Tom

2 Peter 3:18

"Grow in the grace and knowledge of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. To Him be the glory both now and to the day of eternity. Amen (NRSV)!

Church Council 'Preliminary' Minutes April 10, 2018

The meeting was called to order by
President Bob Menning, with Aron Rasmussen,
Gary Vander Linden, Connie Wheeler, and Pastor
Tom Fritz present.

The meeting was opened with a prayer from Pastor Tom Fritz.

A motion was made, by Aron Rasmussen and seconded by Gary Vander Linden, to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed.

A motion was made, by Aron Rasmussen and seconded by Connie Wheeler, to accept the Financial Secretary's and Treasurer's reports. Motion passed.

Pastors Report (March)

- Conducted 9 Worship Services and 1 Funeral
- Attended 1 church meeting, 1 administrative meeting, and 5 group meetings
- Made 4 home visits, 1 hospital visit, 1 counseling visit, and 4 other visiting times

Committee Reports

Membership: Nothing at this time

Christian Ed: The meeting was cancelled due to weather and rescheduled for Sunday, April 15, in the gathering room, after the worship service.

Worship: We are going to send out a reminder postcard for Ushers and Greeters 10 days ahead. There is a baptism on Sunday, April 22.

Minutes continue on page 10

Council Minutes... continued from page 9

Music: Meeting on Sunday, April 22, after worship service.

House: *Nothing at this time.*

Campital Campaign/Mission Projects: For the month of March, we collected \$730.00. We have collected \$1,950.00 YTD. Our yearly goal is \$3,500.00.

Old Business

• Transition Committee will be meeting on Thursday, April 19, with Moira Finley and Franz Rigert. The committee will consist of 4 members from each of the 3 churches.

New Business

- Bob will send in a letter to renew Randy Miller's licensure.
- Confirmation Class students will meet with Council Members, on Sunday, April 29, after worship service.

Prayers and Thanks

- Please send prayers for Kim and Ron, Randy Hooyman, Arnold Family, and the Transition Committee.
- Thank you to all who donated and helped with the delicious Easter Breakfast and Service.

A motion was made, by Gary Vander Linden and seconded by Aron Rasmussen, to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed.

Next Council Meeting is Tuesday, May 8, 2018, at 6:30 p.m.

The meeting ended with the Lord's Prayer.

Women's Guild



The Women's Guild met on Wednesday, April 4, 2018, at 1:30 p.m. Ten members were present.

Our devotional leader was Audrey Hooyman Blake, who shared a story from the book <u>How To Become a Sweet Old Lady</u>. The story is entitled, *Know When to Quit*, which brought up many questions of when we would like to quit because we did something for so long—getting too old—or for health reasons. We sometimes feel this way, as faithful members, and we keep going in hopes that *someone* will come along to help or take over. We all have talents that we can explore further and through which we can enjoy the journey. Audrey read a poem about "LOVE", written by an eleven-year-old girl. "Love can be just about anything you want it to be. Love is a choice." The offering was taken, and we prayed in closing.

The business portion of our meeting was called to order by President Roberta Lorenz. The Secretary's and Treasurer's Reports were read and approved. The balance in the general fund is \$6,835.11, and \$472.98 in the memorial fund.

The Black Creek Village Rummage Sale and Bake Sale was set for Saturday, April 28, 2018, from 8:00 a.m. 'til we are sold out of donated bakery. We invited members and friends to bring their favorite baked specialties between 3:00 and 5:00 p.m., on Friday, April 27, 2018, so the items could be priced early. We accepted some on Saturday also! Help is always needed and much appreciated. Thank you.

Guild minutes.... continued from page 11

Our Annual Rummage Sale is set for June 21-23, 28-30, 2018. You may bring items now to the yellow room, which is downstairs, or when we are setting up the sale—maybe you'd like to stay and help! (3)

Our next Guild meeting is Wednesday, May 2, 2018, at 1:30 p.m., with Marian Zuleger as our devotional leader and hostess. Join us, Ladies. *We meet the first Wednesday of the month.*

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn with praying *The Lord's Prayer* in unison. We, then, sang the *Doxology* and enjoyed a delicious dessert of carrot cake with cream cheese frosting, which was provided by our April Hostess Sally Dickinson. We also enjoyed the coffee made in our new coffee pot, provided by Sally! Thank you so much! Everything was delicious. Blessings to all.

Guild Secretary Audrey Hooyman Blake

St. John's Got Musical Talent!



The Music Committee is looking for input and talent! We would like your input on songs you might like to hear the choir sing or have played during a worship service starting

this fall. Song requests will be accepted until **Sunday**, **June 24**, to be worked into the music's lectionary schedule the best we are able. We are also looking for your musical or artistic talent. Please sign up on the gathering room bulletin board, if you would like to share God's gifts of song, poem, or interpretive dance, during our summer worship services. Thanks for your willingness to share!!

Best Choice Save-A-Label

Let's see how many UPC labels from Best Choice products St. John's can collect this year! The more the better. Would you please include the quantity of UPC labels with your bundles, when you give them to the office? Thank you!



Here are some guidelines from Best Choice:

- 1. Save only the UPC symbol from Best Choice products. Cut the UPC symbol from labels or cartons. For glass items with a glued label, the labels can be removed by first soaking in warm water. Please dry the label afterwards.
- 2. Products excluded from the Best Choice Save-A-Label Program: aluminum soda cans, aerosol cans, and cigarettes. (*UPCs from 12-pk. & 24-pk. soda cardboard cartons are acceptable*),
- 3. Any questions or inquiries: please contact BEST CHOICE SAVE-A-LABEL, at 913-288-1165 or www.awgbrands.com.

A Riddle – Just for Fun



Question: You can hold it without using your hands or your arms. What is it?

Come to church on May 13, 2018, and you'll find the answer in your bulletin!

Psalm 16:11

"You make known to me the path of life; You will fill me with joy in Your presence, with eternal pleasures at Your right hand" (NIV).

Summer Schedule Begins May 27

Our summer schedule begins Sunday, May 27, 2018. This means we will gather for worship each Sunday at 9:00 a.m. There is no Sunday School or adult Bible study from May 27 through September 2. Thank you to all of our faithful members and friends of St. John's for your consistent tithes and offerings. You make our ministry possible. During the summer, we often experience a dip in our income because many of us are out of town or have events that conflict with worship times. If you cannot join us for worship, please continue to be faithful in your tithes and offerings...our expenses don't go on vacation. Your giving envelope is self-addressed to our post office box for your convenience! Don't forget: you are also welcome to worship at St. John's UCC in Cecil (see article on page 18, for details). ③

May 2018 Schedule

Sunday, May 6, 2018 @ 10:15 a.m.—Communion & Confirmation

Reader Connie Wheeler

Greeter/Usher Connie & Cailey Wheeler Greeter/Usher Gene & Audrey Blake

132

Sunday, May 13, 2018 @ 10:15 a.m. — Mothers' Day

Reader Lisa St. John

Greeter/Usher Todd & Lisa St. John

Greeter/Usher Tanner St. John & Jonathan Tesch

Sunday, May 20, 2018 @ 10:15 a.m.

Reader Jan Rohloff

Greeter/Usher Jan Rohloff & Trevor Rohloff

Greeter/Usher Mike & Connie Rohloff

Schedule continues on page 15

May 2018 Schedule continued from page 14

Sunday, May 27, 2018 @ 9:00 a.m. (Start Summer Schedule)

Reader Vi Brown-Luebke

Greeter/Usher Vi Brown-Luebke & Gary Vander

Linden

Greeter/Usher Morgan Vander Linden & Bryce Vander

Linden

June 2018 Schedule

Sunday, June 3, 2018 @ 9:00 a.m. - Communion Sunday

Reader Jim Rucci

Greeter/Usher Jim Rucci & Steve Hanson

Greeter/Usher Duane & Carol Henke

Sunday, June 10, 2018 @ 9:00 a.m.

Reader Bob Menning

Greeter/Usher Bob & Carla Menning Greeter/Usher Gary & Carla Lathrop

Sunday, June 17, 2018 @ 9:00 a.m. - Fathers' Day

Reader Trudy Koon Greeter/Usher Trudy Koon

Greeter/Usher Ryan & Stephanie Julius

Sunday, June 24, 2018 @ 9:00 a.m.

Reader Sue Biese

Greeter/Usher Joe & Sue Biese

Greeter/Usher Dallas & Lisa Waterstradt

[&]quot;One thing I asked of the Lord—that will I seek after: to live in the house of the Lord all the days of my life, to behold the beauty of the Lord, and to inquire in His temple" (Ps. 27:4 NRSV)!

Thank You!



Ron and I are so tremendously blessed by you! Your prayers sustain us in Christ. The journey to wellness has proven to be extremely laden with complications for Ron. As most of you are aware (thank you, Pastor, for keeping this wonderful congregation of friends informed), Ron was in the ER three different times the

week of April 22, 2018, with further complications. He did not receive the appropriate care until Friday's appointment with his primary care provider—then a trip to the ER at her direction. Ron suffered a small pneumothorax that was apparent on the images, which were taken on Sunday the 22^{nd} , but the doctor neglected to inform us and neglected to treat him. (A pneumothorax is a collapsed lung.) Ron's right lung has repeatedly collapsed since January 31, but Sunday (April 22) it was only a small portion of his lung that had collapsed, so the doctor didn't think it was anything to report to us (although the radiologist felt it significant enough to include in the radiology reports).

When Ron's condition worsened, we returned to the ER Tuesday night into Wednesday morning (24-25), where the doctor diagnosed pneumonia in Ron's right lung. He was given antibiotics in an IV and sent home with a prescription. Unfortunately, Ron's condition deteriorated, and by Friday morning, he needed more care than is possible at home. His primary care provider sent us to the ER and recommended he be admitted. After all day in the ER, and insisting the PA admit him, Ron was admitted under the medical care of Dr. Marquis!

Dr. M was fantastic and thorough! Thanks be to God—Dr. Marquis was literally an answer to our prayers. Ron's pneumonia had worsened while on the Z-Pac, and Dr. M decided to give Ron a broad (stronger) antibiotic because of his exposure to so much (as he had been in and out of hospitals numerous times since his January 31 surgery). After three full days of IV antibiotics, IV steroids, and appropriate medical care, in AMC, Ron was discharged on Monday, April 30! He is improved! He is not fully back to good health, yet, but he is able to move around a lot better! (He literally struggled to walk from the ER bed to the ER room doorway on Friday, as it caused him to be breathless).

It has been an extremely difficult month for Ron (and those who

Thank you...continued from page 16

love him), but it is truly your prayers and your generosity that enables him to progress. Even though he has suffered major setbacks numerous times following his initial discharge on February 11, he is determined to press forward and get stronger and healthier each day! Please continue to hold him in your prayers—it only takes a virus or infection or hard cough to set him way-back; his cough (last week) caused a fractured rib below the two ribs that have three-inch pieces cut out from his January surgery. Ever since his initial surgery, Ron suffers from nausea (even with medication to fight the nausea) so it is very difficult for him to eat. Please pray God will heal whatever is causing the nausea. He needs an esophagram, but the pneumonia put that on hold. When he regains more strength and the steroids are out of his body, the doctors can proceed. I believe God can fix whatever is wrong before the test is even completed—will you pray He will do that please?

We truly thank God for you. One of my favorite chapters in the Book of Psalms is Chapter 27. In that chapter, verse 13 reads, "I would have lost heart, unless I had believed that I would see the goodness of the Lord in the land of the living" (NKJV). You, dear neighbors and friends, are examples of the "goodness of the Lord in the land of the living"! Oh how grateful we are that you are in our lives!

Thank you for your continued faith-filled prayers for complete healing, significantly diminished pain, for better days and nights for my dear husband, and no more complications!

May God richly reward you for all you do to the glory of the Lord!

With much gratitude and love, Kim and Ron H.

Thanksgiving to God for You!

"You will be enriched in every way for your great generosity, which will produce thanksgiving to God through us; for the rendering of this ministry not only supplies the needs of the saints but also overflows with many thanksgivings to God (2 Corinthians 9:11-12 NRSV)!

Evening Opportunity for Worshippers

- ? Are you going up north for a weekend and don't want to miss church?
- ? Do you have plans that will keep you from worshiping in the morning?
- Po you want to end your weekend and begin your week surrounded by God's love and grace?



No matter your reason, if you would like to join us for worship, we'd be glad to have you join us, at St. John's UCC, in Cecil, for worship, **Sunday** evenings at 7:00, beginning May 6, 2018. Come as you are (even in your PJs, seriously) all are welcome!

St. John's is located at 324 S Warrington, (one block south of Highway 22) in Cecil, Wisconsin 54111.

Questions? Contact Pastor Moira Finley, at 715-851-3080, or PastorMoira73@gmail.com.

April Baptism



Serenity Grace Dunn, daughter of Michael C. Dunn and Star E. Hooyman, was baptized by Pastor Tom Fritz, Sunday, April 22, 2018, at St. John's UCC,

Black Creek. Serenity was born January 1, 2018. Her baptism sponsors are Tyler Nelson, Hanna Thomas, Daniel Schafer, and Brittany Stammer. Welcome to our church family!

Financial Secretary's Report

			וואווייי	STUDDIN SONTED CHONCH OF CHAIST FINANCIAL SECNETANT REFORT	או אברי	ואר	
		Apr-18					
DA	DATE 04/01/2018 04/08/2018 04/22/2018 04/29/2018	04/08/2018	04/22/2018	04/29/2018	D	DIRECT DEPOSIT	TOTAL
CHECKING DEPOSIT	\$4,469.00	\$1,767.00	\$1,629.50	\$3,282.50		\$300.00	\$11,448.00
GENERAL FUND	\$3,869.00	\$1,667.00	\$1,539.50	\$2,690.50		\$100.00	\$9,866.00
BUILDING FUND	\$45.00	\$50.00	\$40.00	\$382.00		\$100.00	\$617.00
CAMPITAL CAMPAIGN		\$50.00	\$50.00	\$210.00		\$100.00	\$410.00
ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING	\$5.00			<u> </u>			\$5.00
NEIGHBORS IN NEED							\$0.00
STRENGTHEN THE CHURCH							\$0.00
CHRISTMAS FUND							\$0.00
FUEL FUND							\$0.00
							\$0.00
TOTAL MEMB. CONTRIBUTIONS	\$3,919.00	\$1,767.00	\$1,629.50	\$3,282.50	\$0.00	\$300.00	
OTHER INCOME							TOTAL
easter breakfast for GSH	\$550.00						\$550.00
							\$0.00
							\$0.00
							\$0.00
							\$0.00
TOTAL OTHER INCOME	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
TOTAL CHECKING DEPOSIT	\$4,469.00	\$1,767.00	\$1,629.50	\$3,282.50	\$0.00	\$300.00	